

Rakegate Primary School

Rakegate Close, Wolverhampton, WV10 6US

Phone: 01902 558608

Email: rakegate.primary@wolverhampton.gov.uk

Website: www.rakegateprimary.co.uk

Headteacher: Mrs S L Horton

12.07.2021

Dear Parents/ Carers,

We are almost at the end of the Summer Term and another year has passed. What a year it has been! I remember writing to you all last Summer hoping that we would be getting back to some sort of normality in September 2020 and a school year without any disruptions. Unfortunately, we have had completely the opposite experience! We are all so proud of your children and the way they have adapted to all the challenges which have been thrown at them. Thank you also to all of you for your support, especially during the long periods of remote learning which we have had to endure!

Nursery will finish on Friday 16th July, unless they access 30-hour provision.

As children are only in school 3 days, the last week of term, children can wear their own clothes each day.

On Wednesday 21st July, we break up for the Summer holidays. We will be finishing earlier on that day and finishing times are as follows:

1.00pm - Reception, Year 1, Year 3 and Year 5 1.10pm - Year 2, Year 4 and Year 6

Children will all have their lunch before they finish. There will be no after school club provision on this day. If your child accesses 30-hour Nursery provision, you can collect at 11.30am or at 1.00pm if you wish them to stay for lunch.

As it is their final day at Rakegate, Year 6 will leave through the main reception.

We will send out a letter later this week with all the arrangements for September 2021.

For those families whose children are leaving us for the final time, thank you for being a part of the Rakegate community and we wish you all the best for the future.

Yours sincerely,

Mrs Horton Headteacher

